
July 26, 2017 

Dear Friends, 

Can you feel it?  Not only are the 

temperature and humidity going 

up, but several other activities 

are about to occur.  School is 

about to reconvene, and football, 

cross country, band, and other 

practices are scheduled to begin.  

With these beginnings, we will 

also see the endings of vacations 

and other summertime events. 

August is especially dear to me 

because it is my birth month.  I 

often think of my mother who 

carried and delivered me without 

the benefit of air conditioning.  I 

will be 55 on August 28, and God 

has blessed me in so, so many 

ways.  One of the first blessings 

was the timing of my birth.  Six 

weeks after my birth, my mother 

suffered a bowel block which re-

quired surgery due to gangrene.  

The way I look at it is that every 

day that God grants me is truly a 

gift. 

As we enter the third year of my 

pastorate here in Silsbee, it is my 

prayer that we as a church can 

focus on the blessings of God 

which we all receive.  It is my in-

tent to examine each ministry 

currently in operation at First 

UMC to see how we can maxim-

ize the effectiveness of helping 

each person to connect with Je-

sus in a daily and personal rela-

tionship. 

Please pray for my family as I 

will pray for yours.  And, once 

again, if I can be of any type of 

service for you, please call on me! 
 

Your Pastor, 

Pastor David 

“The mission of First United Methodist Church of Silsbee is to glorify God, make disciples, and transform lives in Christ” 

Please be in prayer for the family of Suzanne Golden, sister of Jay Collier.  Su-
zanne, 78, of Jasper, passed away during the night of Wednesday, July 19. 



Hi everyone, 

 I hope everyone has had a great summer so far. We 
have had a few major events this summer. 

Lakeview summer camp went really well this year. We 
had 7 students attend camp this summer including Jack 
and Amber Pollard, Aiden and Brandon Delano, Mary 
Ann Voigtman, Ladson Worley, and Chelsea Cheat-
wood.  Lakeview had plenty of games and activities for 
the youth to enjoy including paintball, Ga Ga pit, canoe-
ing, and so on. I was also impressed by the twice daily 
small group times at camp. The staff at Lakeview made 
sure the youth got an adequate amount of spiritual nour-
ishment at camp this summer.  

Vacation Bible School was again excellent this 
year.  Glenda Delano did a fantastic job organizing and 
running VBS.  This whole church owes an enormous 
amount of gratitude for all the hard work Mrs. Glenda 
has given to this church over the past 5 years.  I also 
was very pleased that around 20 students gave their 
lives to Christ on the last day of VBS!!! I know that an-
gels in heaven were celebrating the heart of each young 
person who committed their lives to Jesus Christ!!! 

 In upcoming news, please let me know if you are able 
to help out in any way with the Kickoff Football Party our 
church is hosting for the varsity football team on Satur-
day August 26th, at 6:00 pm.  I am going to need help 
with the preparation of the hot dogs and will need peo-
ple to donate drinks and desserts for the event as well. 
Also, if you have a skill in decorating I would greatly ap-
preciate your help decorating the Dauphin Room for this 
event.   

Finally, it is never to early to start planning for Pumpkin 
Patch. Soon, we are going to have an online sign up 
sheet for Pumpkin Patch and have manual sign up 
sheets given out during Sunday School as well.  If you 
are able to volunteer any of your time for a 2 hour shift 
at Pumpkin Patch it would be greatly appreciated!!! 

God Bless and I hope everyone has a great next few 
weeks. 

  

Regards, 

Ben Schulz 

Barbara LaCour Wallace 

Joyce Wallace 

Return to Regular Worship 

Schedule on August 6 
On the first Sunday in August, First UMC 

will resume its regular Sunday morning 

schedule which is 9:00 am Contemporary 

service in the Dauphin Room, 10:00 am 

Sunday School and 11:00 am Traditional 

worship in the sanctuary. 

August 6 will be Holy Communion Sunday 

and will be the conclusion of Pastor David’s 

six-week sermon series on Psalm 23. 

New Fall Bible Study Coming 

It’s time again to have fellowship, 

food, fun, and learning from God’s 

Word!  Starting on Wednesday 

night, September 13th, a combina-

tion of 12 people (couples or individ-

uals) will meet in homes or at the 

church to share fellowship, food, 

and God’s Word.  This study will 

last for six weeks and will meet on 

Wednesdays from 6:00 pm to 8:00 

pm.  The idea is for each cou-

ple/individual to offer their home for 

one week of the six weeks.  More de-

tails to come in the next 

Methogram! 

All are invited to join us each 

week for Primetimers, a time 

of fellowship and study.  We 

meet each Tuesday at 10:00 

am in Craven Hall  Please 

come join us! 



Worship 

07/16                      108 

07/23                      115 

 

 

 Sunday School 

07/16                       57 

07/23                      74 

 

Gifts 

07/16            $4,174.00 

07/23            $3,945.00 

 

First UMC Mem-

ber News 

Tom Westbrook of 

982 County Road 

780, Buna, Texas, 

77612, joined First 

UMC at the 9:00 

am service on June 

11.  Tom joins from 

another denomina-

tion. 

Jeremy Swanson 

and Amber Marsh 

of 420 Winters 

Street #17, Silsbee, 

Texas, 77656, 

joined at the 11:00 

am service on July 

2nd.  Jeremy 

joined from anoth-

er denomination 

and Amber by pro-

fession of faith.  

Together they have 

one son, Ezekiel. 

Wow we sure had a lot of fun at V.B.S.  We heard stories about peo-
ple in the Bible who had 
superpowers.  We also 
learned that we have su-
perpowers.  I hope you will 
keep it in mind that we 
can use our powers to glo-
rify God and help oth-
ers.  We had 45 children 
and several helpers.  I 
want to express my sin-
cere gratitude to all the 
helpers and teachers. 

I am retiring from the 
Children's Ministry and 
want to thank you all for 
allowing me to share in the 
lives of your children.  It 
has been an honor and 
blessing to me.  Cheryl 
Owens will be the new 
children's ministry direc-
tor.  I pray that her time 
with your children will be 

as blessed as mine 
has been. 

Sunday School is 
going well.  We 
hope to see more 
of you there as we 
near the start of 

school. 

Mrs. Cheryl is ask-
ing that we do-
nate  Gatorade to 

be given to the heroes of our community. 

~Mrs. Glenda 



First United Methodist Church 

670 North 5th Street 

Silsbee  Texas  77656 

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

Volunteers Needed 

The Silsbee Woman’s Club is looking for 

ladies who enjoy sewing.  The club began 

a project called “MD Anderson” many 

years ago, along with the Club’s District 

club, “The Magnolia Club”, all affiliated 

with the General Federation of Women’s 

Clubs. 

In East Texas, the Big C (Cancer) and 

MD Anderson Hospital in Houston are 

synonymous.  The Silsbee Woman’s Club 

makes pillows, lap throws (blankets), 

and other items needed for cancer pa-

tients.  You do not have to have a porta-

ble machine to participate.  There is al-

ways cutting, turning, and stuffing. 

If you would like to volunteer one (1) day 

a month, usually for about 4 hours, for 

this worth cause, please contact Melba 

Tucker at 409-385-7179 or melbatuck-

er@msn.com.  Thank you! 

Church Garage Sale 

It is almost here, and it has 

grown to epic proportions!!!  

First UMCõs garage sale has a 

little bit of everything.  Please 

tell your friends and neigh-

bors about this opportunity!  
 

Thursday, August 3rd  

8:00 a.m.—6:00 p.m. 

Friday, August 4th  

8:00 a.m.—6:00 p.m. 

Saturday, August 5th  

8:00 a.m.—12:00 p.m. 


